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Next Meeting : 

March 7 ~ 7:00 p.m.  

St. Philomena School 

Student Activities Center 

324 Corys Lane 

Portsmouth, RI 

(Handicapped accessible) 

 

Board Members 

President: Gail Palazzolo 

Vice President:  Susan Rood 

Secretary:  Veronica Mays 

Treasurer:  Sue Bates 

 

Newsletter Editor   

Catherine Hawkes 

Website Editor 

Allison Wilbur  

Guild Photographer 

Susan Rood 

NEQM Liaison 

Claudette Reuss 

Committees 

Boutique:  Marla Rusling and  

   Leslie Addlem 

Community Service:  Jennie  

   Nestlerode and Peggy McCandless 

Hospitality:  Linda Willoughby 

Librarian:  NA 

Membership:  Marilyn King Simoes 

Program:  Lori Bessette  

Quilt Show:  Janet Roche and  

   Kristin Meranda  

Strip of the Month:  Noreen Kissell 

Sunshine:  Carol McOsker 

Raffle Quilt:   Barbara Niekerk and  

   Susan Rood  

 

Address 

Quilters by the Sea 

PO Box 708 

Portsmouth, RI  02871 

Email 

quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com 

Web Site 

quiltersbytheseari.com 

Follow us on Facebook,  

Instagram, and Pinterest:   
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QBS Mission Statement 

To instruct, encourage, and develop the art of quilting;  

to share techniques, ideas, and experiences; 

and to extend friendship. 

A M ESSAGE FROM 

THE PRESIDENT 

Hello everyone, 

 

As I sit here typing, it is a day that feels 

springlike, and thoughts of our upcoming 

show, A Bouquet of Quilts, are running through my head.  I 

have at least one quilt, made in Shannon Shirleyõs Bottles and 

Blooms workshop last year, that I will be putting in the show, 

as well as another I made with fabric from a òchallengeó pro-

ject. 

 

Please remember to send me photos of projects in process for 

our planned April òsneak peekó posts on Instagram and Face-

book.  What could be better than engaging people with visual 

invitations to see your lovely quilts?  I was so happy to see your 

quilts at my first QBS show and want to share the joy!  So 

please, please send me photographs of your quilts in process ð 

maybe a single block, a focus shot of your quilting, or the label 

on the back (they can be such a lovely surprise, like an exclama-

tion point when you turn over the quilt!).  All photos should be 

sent to the Guild email address (quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com).  

Thank you, thank you.  

 

We still have a few openings in the April Saturday workshop 

that accompanies our guest speaker, Faye Labanaris.  I have at-

tached a flyer at the end of this newsletter with additional infor-

mation.  If you would like to attend the workshop on Saturday, 

April 6, from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., please let me know soon 

via the Guild email or my personal email, as the workshop has 

now been advertised outside the Guild.  Faye also will be vend-

ing at our meeting as well as during the workshop, so stock up 

on ribbons, beads, trims, appliqué books, and supplies. 

 

In conversation with Pam Weeks from NEQM earlier this 

month, I mentioned that since I had recently moved back to 

Rhode Island, I had not yet been to the Vermont Quit Festival.    

To get the most out of the show, her advice was to plan a day 

for viewing quilts and a day for vendors and classes.  And, to  
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Quilters by the Sea 2018-19 Calendar 

March 7:  Members Yard Sale.  Pull out those unused patterns, templates, fabrics, notions, 

etc.  This is a good time to make a last-minute donation to the baskets for the quilt show.  

The rental fee for the tables will be $5.  All proceeds from the sales go to the sellers.  There 

will be quilt show preparation including sign -up for volunteers for the show.  

 

April 4:  Faye Labonaris Trunk Show, òAmerica's Quilted Garden.ó  Special presentation lasts 90 minutes.  

Faye will present her program first, followed by a streamlined business meeting.   

 

 April 6:  Faye Labonaris Workshop.  òRhode Island State Block:  Violetó at St. Philomena School, 9:30  

a.m. to 3:30 p.m. (all -day workshop).  Cost is $45, which includes instruction at a full-day workshop 

and a complete kit with all ribbons, beads, trims, and sky fabric necessary for the RI Flower Block made 

in the workshop, plus a second wreath pattern, plus two additional free patterns!  Faye has enhanced 

the original RI State Flower pattern for us to provide instruction on additional ribbon embroidery tech-

niques.  This is a workshop not to miss, truly, for whatõs offered and because this is Fayeõs last teaching 

and workshop engagement ð Faye is retiring!   If you cannot attend the February meeting,  I would like 

to ask you to email the Guild (quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com) or Gailõs personal email, including your 

name, to sign up.  

 

May 4-5:  QBS Show ~ òA Bouquet of Quilts.ó  (No monthly meeting.) 

 

June 6:  Gladi Porsche Trunk Show, Ice Cream Social, and Annual Meeting.  òThe Quilting Journey,ó  Please 

check out Gladi's website at gladiquilts.net.  We will also enjoy our annual Ice Cream Social and vote for 

QBS officers for 2019-20.  Nominations (including self-nominations) should be made to Susan Rood between 

now and the June meeting. 

          ~ Lori  

  

  c Yard sale items if selling. 

  c Cash or checks if buying! 

  c Raffle basket and boutique items for the show 

   c Name tag 

   c Strip of the Month (if participating)  

  c Bee Block (if participating) 

  c Show and Tell 

  c Planner/calendar (for workshops/events) 

March Members Yard Sale  
 

The March 7 monthly meeting is our Members Yard Sale.  If you are 

interested in renting a space for $5, email Gail at quiltersbythe-

seari@gmail.com to reserve a space.  Space is limited, so if you are 

interested, email quickly  to reserve your spot ñ first-come, first-

served. 

 

Sellers:  Pull out those unused patterns, templates, fabrics, notions, 

beads, embellishments, etc. (textile- and craft-related items are best, 

please).  You may opt to bring your own table.  All proceeds from  

the sales go to you, the seller.  Your only cost as a seller is the low  

fee of $5!   

 

Buyers:  Bring cash or your personal checks.  Some sellers may have  

the ability to accept a credit card, but the Guild doesnõt require that  

in order to be a seller. 
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Î Just a reminder, dues and workshop checks can be mailed to the address on the mast-

head, or bring check, cash, or credit card to the meeting.  QBS now has Square. 
 

Î Account balances are given monthly and are recorded in the meeting minutes. 
 

Î A check for $25 was sent to NEQM in memory of Lillian Lopes, a QBS past president. 

 

(Continued from page 1.) 

 

really make the trip worthwhile, add an additional day at the Shelburne Museum ð  especially this sum-

mer because the Museum is featuring a special exhibit, òInk + Icons:  Album Quilts from the Permanent 

Collection,ó from May 1 through October 31. 

 

If you have helpful hints to get the most out of any trips afield, please let us know!  Catherine Hawkes 

always provides links to upcoming shows and exhibits in this newsletter,  but I know there are new 

members, new Rhode Islanders, new quilters, who would appreciate the benefit of this type of òadd-

onó advice, too.  Please share your knowledge.   

 

Happy sewing, 

 

 
Gail  

~ Sue Bates 

Shibori Dyeing Class  
Friday, March 15 ~ 10:00 - 4:00 

Meraki Studio, Warren, RI 

 

Allison Wilbur will be teaching this all -day class.  Shibori is an ancient 

Japanese art of dyeing using indigo dye combined with various fold-

ing, clamping, stitching, and pole wrapping methods that create beau-

tiful geometric and organic patterns.  Spend a day learning how to 

create several patterns as well as how to mix the dye vat. 

To sign up, contact Meraki Studio at www.merakiatcutler.com . 

Ktcnr 
 

This quilt, òThe Year of the Roosteró by QBS 

member Christine Bagley, received the Best  

in Show ribbon this month at the Fabulous 

Fakes exhibit at the Spring Bull Gallery in  

Newport, RI.  The quilt is a fiber copy of a  

watercolor of the same name, painted in 2016 

by Betty Sarantos.  This exhibit consists entirely 

of copies of famous artists' paintings, themes,  

and styles.  This quilt also toured with the  

Hoffman Challenge in 2017.  Congratulations, 

Chris! 
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April:  Earth Day 

~  

      Remember, to reward you for your efforts, your  

      name will be entered into a raffle drawing for every 

      boutique item you bring to each meeting.  The more 

      items you make, the more chances you have to win! 
 

 

Proceeds from Boutique Table sales go directly to the Guild and support our programs 
and activities during the year.  Thank you to those of you have helped to date and to 
those who do so in the months to come. 

        ~ Marla  

Sunshine and Shadows 

  If you have any member news that requires a bit of sunshine,  

  please let me know by either phone or e-mail.   

                          ~ Carol McOsker  

March:  Women's History Month ~ Blue ~ Orange (Rosie the Riveter) 

If you would like to participate, bring TWO strips of cotton fabric 2Ĳó x width of fabric (selvage 

to selvage) in the monthõs color and/or theme to the monthly meeting.  For each strip you bring 

in, you will receive a ticket and the opportunity to win all the strips for the month.  

 

If you have won the strips in the past and have made a project using them, please bring it to the 

meeting so we can all get ideas! 

June:  Flag Day/LGBT Pride Month 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi7pJ2H36jgAhVk0FQKHRFhAZUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fairandspace.si.edu%2Fmultimedia-gallery%2Fsil7-10-055-sheet-music-rosie-riveter&psig=AOvVaw15f8Xmk6ciIUDQR
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi9us6X36jgAhWEHnwKHW9vACYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrm.org%2Frosie-the-riveter%2F&psig=AOvVaw0BA_oPia6ObExGMFKJTyp_&ust=1549598707553260
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Please support the raffle quilt  
 

Like our quilt show, the raffle quilt is a fundraiser for our 

Guild, enabling us to fund the delightful programs we learn 

from and enjoy each month.  Letõs all do our best to sell our 

tickets!  Thank you! 

     Barbara 

 

òTHE QUILTED SWEATSHIRT CHALLENGEó  QBS 2019 

Important Dates! 
 

¦ The April 2019 meeting is when a show registration form must be turned in for the  

     sweatshirt (just like registration for a quilt).   

¦ The April 2019 meeting also closes the Challenge, and the sweatshirt must be finished and  

     turned in to me at the meeting if you wish it to be judged and eligible for prizes.  

~ Chris Bagley 

                                    Your WIP! 

Looking for photos of quilts that will hang in the show  

 

Are you working on something colorful, fun, pretty for the show?  The Guild would like to post a 

photo of your work -in-progress (or a òsneak peakó at a finished piece) on Instagram and Face-

book to help promote the show.  If youõd like to submit a photo, take a close-up of your work 

and send it to Gailõs attention at quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com.  (Staging and props can make it 

more fun ð tools, accessories, scraps, petsé)  You may describe the quilt if you like so Gail can 

include some copy, and donõt forget to include your name. 

�;�`�Z�_���f�d���W�`�c���`�f�c���W�Z�c�d�e���V�g�V�c���B�f�Z�]�e�V�c�d�|���C�V�e�c�V�R�e���€ March 8 -10, 2019 

Old Sturbridge Village �€ �?�V�h���6�_�X�]�R�_�U�|�d���]�R�c�X�V�d�e���Y�Z�d�e�`�c�j���^�f�d�V�f�^�� 
Sturbridge, Massachusetts  

www.osv.org/event/quilters -weekend -retreat -package/  
 www.facebook.com/OldSturbridgeInn/  

A gentleman from St. Barnabas Church (where we used to meet) is in possession of his grandmotherõs 

and motherõs hand-quilting frame.  He is hoping to find a new loving home for this approximately  

4õ x 6õ wooden frame.  The frame is in four pieces, comfortably accommodates two people at a time, 

tilts like an artistõs easel, and is in excellent condition.  You would need to pick it up at Jim McRoyõs 

home in the Island Park section of Portsmouth.  If you are interested in acquiring the frame, please 

contact Mr. McRoy directly via email at jdmcroy@hotmail.com  or by phone at (774) 644 -2675.   
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